Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes Closing Ceremony October 12, 2022

73 in attendance

- Welcome-President Kim Shealy
- Pledge of Allegiance-Patrick Harney
- Invocation-Al Stacer
- Introduction of staff and guests
- Thank you to sponsors for continued support-gifts given to sponsors
- Next meeting November 15, 2022, Bethesda Senior Center, 10am.
- Board Positions available for election include: President, Vice President, Secretary, 2 additional members. Nomination taken from floor for slate of Officers-Kim Shealy nominated by Richard Porter for President, Kathryn Hall seconded. No other nominations. Members determined that current officers should be elected by proclamation and moved to move forward with that procedure. President Kim Shealy asked each current serving officer if they wish to stay on-board in their current position. Unanimous. Officers for the following two year term, beginning in January 2023 are as follows; President-Kim Shealy, Vice President-Patrick Harney, Secretary-Rita Carreno, At-Large positions-Charles Crowell and Hank Duren, Treasurer-Kathryn Hall's position is up for re-election at the end of 2023 due to mid- term appointment in 2022.
- Volunteer coordinators were selected to assist with recruitment of volunteers for games operations. Sherry Hall and Al Stacer agreed to serve in this capacity.
- Executive Committee will begin meeting in January for the 2023 games.
- 2023 games schedule has been published and closing ceremony attendees received a copy.
- 2023 facilities have been reserved.
- Events will not be hosted without designated event managers for each game.
- Presentation of the Shirley Snow Spirit of the Games Award-Shirley's daughter Debbie assisted in presenting Alan Villavasso with the award for his emeritus service to the 2022 games. He accepted a Wind Chime in honor of Shirley and the games.
- Brief overview of accomplishments of the games included 968 participants and volunteers, 1200 hours of volunteer service provided and two new Games added to the calendar-ladder ball and corn hole.
- Pizza, salad, chips, and desserts were served by the staff of GCPR for lunch.
- Members were asked to volunteer to serve as event managers for the games; Glory Villavasso-Darts, Elaine Shiver-Rummikub, Lisa Tuggle-Cornhole, Roy Crayton-Table Tennis, Charlie Crowell-Bowling, Sherman Shelby-Horseshoes, D'Bora Cross-Pickleball, Lynn Nickerson-Women's Billards, Tena Stanfield-Bocce Ball, Tom Furchner-Men's Billards, Stella Harney-Walk, Al Stacer-Tennis, John Allen-Javelin, Amada Klein-Shuffleboard and Basketball Throw, Cheryl Henderson-Dominos, Kathryn Hall-Discus, Alan Villavasso-Cheaters Checkers and Jennifer Hackemeyer-putting.
- Bingo games played for mums on the table.
- Meeting adjorned-12:45pm